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St Cyrus 10k - 9 June - Sponsored by Snowdrop Developments  

We are kicking off Gala week with our first ever 10k event.   This event 

has already sold out (300 runners) and we are working away in the 

background ensuring all the correct permissions are in place with police, council, 

insurance companies etc... There will be some disruption on the day specifically around Ecclesgreig 

road as we will be restricting access from approx 10am - 1pm.  

Access for residents will still be available but we ask that traffic is kept to a minimum; this is to ensure a 

safe start and finish for the event. Please come along and support the runners, dish out some jelly 

babies, give the kids a pan and a wooden spoon to make some noise and help build the atmosphere.   

There will be catering vans, so head to the park for a burger.   

We still need some people to marshal so if you are available on the day, please let us know and we can 

give you a cowbell and a high -vis vest to help cheer the runners on. If you have any queries or concerns 

about the event, please get in touch by the usual Solos contact details (see page 4).  

St Cyrus Gala Day shall be held on Saturday 

15 June 2019, 12 Noon till 4pm.  

This year's highlights include a free style 

footballer who has performed at some of the 

biggest football clubs in the world including 

Chelsea, Liverpool, Manchester Utd & Real 

Madrid.  

We also have the ever popular Guarana Street 

band to get your feet tapping and our very own 

St Cyrus Solos to keep you moving.  

A range of stalls will tempt you with local 

produce.  

For the more energetic the inclusive wrist band 

will provide access to a climbing wall (height 

restriction applies), footdarts, water walkers, 

St Cyrus Defibrillator  

The St Cyrus Solos had a serious incident 

a few weeks ago. While out running with 

the club, one of our younger runners, 

Stuart, collapsed and suffered a cardiac 

arrest. This fortunately happened at the 

park, very close to the village defibrillator. 

The de -fib was utilised and there is no 

doubt in my mind that it saved Stuart's life.  

We have taken the step of starting 

fundraising to get a second de -fib for the 

village and potentially a third if we 

manage to raise enough. At time of 

writing we have almost met our £2000 

target, but please don't let this stop you 

donating to such a worthwhile cause. If 

you wish to donate, please visit our just 

giving page https://bit.ly/2uaW1pK . 

archery, giant slide and other inflatables 

(subject to change).  

Following events will be held during Gala 

week:  

* Sunday 9 June - the Great St Cyrus ping pong 

ball race 12 Noon.  

* Tuesday 11 June  - P4/P5 Boys Football 

tournament commencing at 6:30 pm St Cyrus 

Public Park. Cake & candy and refreshments 

will be on sale; there will also be a 50/50 raffle.  

* Thursday 13 June (to be confirmed) - Auld 

Lads v Young Lads football match.  

* Friday 14 June - Gala Set up.  All help much 

appreciated!  

Heartstart Day  

Is there any interest in the village 

for another Heartstart Day - a one 

day course on how to use the 

defibrillator? Please contact me 

by email dav_neill@hotmail.com . 

Minimum of 10 people required.  

David Neill  

Robbie and Helen Keith (Lauriston) at a 

celebratory family gathering in the Park 

Hotel on the occasion of their platinum 

wedding anniversary.  

They received a special message from 

the Queen.  

Dave Neill,  
Youõre a 

lifesaver!  

http://www.stcyrusnewsletter.org.uk/
https://bit.ly/2uaW1pK
mailto:dav_neill@hotmail.com
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As advised in the last 

Newsletter our Annual 

General Meeting took place 

on 5 February.  The newly 

elected Committee and 

Office Bearers are:  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

Christine Jamieson, outgoing Chair, reported that the 

Committee had the usual fundraising events namely a 

Rainbow Whist hosted for the last time by Molly Neilson and 

Ethel Wood.  Both were thanked for giving their time so willingly 

and Christine wished their successors, Chas Pirie and Susan 

Campbell well in their new roles.  We continued the 200 Club for a further year since this brings in much 

needed funds and we set up smileAmazon, the charitable arm of Amazon.  When you buy through 

smileAmazon a percentage of the purchase price is donated to your chosen Charity.  We hope St Cyrus 

residents opt for our Village Hall as their chosen Charity - you find us under our official Trust Name which is St 

Cyrus Public Reading Room Library and Hall Trust.  

Due to commitments elsewhere, we didnõt have our usual cake and candy stall at the Gala Day this past year 

but we hope to be back this year.  We also didnõt have the autumn concert last year but again, this should 

run this year and the date for your diary is Friday 25 October.  

Christine closed by saying that itõs not an easy task maintaining and keeping the hall running efficiently. A lot 

of the background work and call outs are time consuming and she thanked the present Committee and those 

out with the Committee for all their dedication and hard work in the past year, Lara Smith our Hall Keeper for 

her care of the Hall and taking the bookings and Aaronõs Home and Garden for maintaining the grounds. 

Frances Whyte, outgoing Secretary/Treasurer reported on the Accounts, an extract of which follows.  As can 

be seen we had an overall profit of £405.  However, the aim of the outgoing Committee was that the day to 

day running costs be covered by the Rental Income.  When we extract the ôone-off paymentsõ we have a 

deficit between the Rental Income and day to day running expenses of £1,840.  

Following this disclosure the new Committee has reluctantly decided to increase all Hall Rental Fees by £1.50 

per hour.  This will take effect from 1 May 2019.  

This wasnõt an easy decision but it should be borne in mind that our aim is purely to cover the day to day 

running costs of the Hall from the Rental Income.  Whilst fund raising is not in our remit, the Committee is quite 

happy to raise funds to cover refurbishment costs or replace worn equipment.  

The day to day running costs are expenses such as Hall Keeperõs fees, electricity costs, general repairs for 

example fixing a faulty heater and gardening fees.  You will be aware that the electricity companies 

announced further increases just the other week.  The Hallõs electricity contract is due to be renewed shortly 

and we are facing an increase of circa 3p per kWh for the day time rate, slightly less for the evening/weekend 

rate.  

We do our best to keep our costs to a minimum and this is borne out in our Financial Accounts.   Over the 

previous couple of years, our Rental Income was boosted quite substantially through the Hall being used for 

Local, General and European elections.  The local authority requires exclusive use of our Hall on election days 

from 6am until 10pm.  However, there were no such events in the past financial year and we should really 

consider these as ôbonus daysõ rather than relying on them to help keep our Rental Fees down or we find 

ourselves as with this past financial year, in negative figures.  

 
On a closing note, the blinds in the Main Hall are all operational once more; please treat them gently because 

itõs costly to have them repaired but on the plus side, Brechin Blinds Ltd who carried out the repairs also 

retrieved the volley ball that was wedged between the fluorescent light panel and the ceiling!  If the 

owners make themselves known to us we will return said ball.  
Frances Whyte, Secretary/Treasurer  

St Cyrus Public Hall  Chair  Christine Jamieson  

Vice Chair  Vikki Urquhart  

Secry/Treasurer  Frances Whyte  

Comm Member  
Kirsty Alchin 

(appointed in March)  

Comm Member  Sandy Davidson  

Comm Member  Kathleen Masson  

Comm Member  Allan Robertson  

Comm Member  John Sparrow  

 Regular User  Occasional User  Regular Business User 

Main Hall  £10 per Hour  £22.50 per Hour  £11.15 per Hour  

Small Hall  £8.50 per Hour  £17.50 per Hour  £9.65 per Hour  

Committee Room  £8.50 per Hour  £17.50 per Hour  £9.65 per Hour  

Use of Sound System  Free £15.50 per Booking  To be agreed  

Deposit  Not Applicable  £100 £100 
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 General  Funds Restricted  Funds Total Receipts  

   2019 2018 

Rental  Income  9,795  9,795 11,014 

Donations  (Note  1) 337  337 168 

Fundraising  (Note  2) 4,849  4,849 5,149 

Grants   2,160 2,160 4,496 

Other  Income  (Note  4) 100  100 355 

Total Receipts  15,081 2,160 17,241 21,182 

 

 General  Funds Restricted  Funds Total Payments  

   2019 2018 

Hall Keeper  3,900  3,900 3,900 

Gardening/Maintenance  1,020  1,020 804 

Electricity  2,932  2,932 3,006 

Insurance  1,450  1,450 1,386 

Licences  384  384  

Repairs & Renewals  

(Note  3) 

2,098 2,160 4,258 5,004 

Cleaning  Materials  196  196 216 

Stationery  & Postage  85  85 66 

Fundraising  Expenses 

(Note  2) 

2,456  2,456 2,452 

Other  Expenses (Note  5) 155  155 530 

Total Payments  14,676 2,160 16,836 17,364 

 

 General  Funds Restricted  Funds Total 

   2019 2018 

Surplus/(Deficit)  for year    405 3,818 

 

Receipts : 

Payments : 

200 Club Winners  

Congratulations to our winners and remember, 

youõre never too late to join in.  Ã5 per month.  

Application Forms are on the Notice Board in the 

Hall Vestibule.  Thank you to the Pre -School 

Playgroup and the Whist Club for completing the 

draws.  

 January 2019  February 2019  

£100 Sheila Fraser Joan Murray  

£  50 Lily Barnett  Aileen Scott  

£  25 Sheila Wilson Charlie Gibson  

£  15 Alison Forbes  Brian Laundon  

£  10 Allan Robertson  Anne Caird  



Page 4 St Cyrus Newsletter 

 

Activities in St Cyrus - To book the Hall contact Lara Smith on 07565 597559  

This lists ALL activities throughout the year, not taking into account seasonal breaks.  
Weekly  Day  From Till 

Hall Friendship Club  Wednesday  10.00am  1.00pm  

Hall Highland Dancing  Tuesday  3.00pm  7.00pm  

Hall Indoor Bowling Start 18 September 2018  Tuesday  7.00pm   

Bowling Green  
Outdoor Bowling  

850425, 850438 

Monday  

Wednesday  

Saturday  

1.30pm  

6.30pm  

1.30pm  

 

Start at the  

Hall 

Solos Running Club  

Si 07841 847914 or Nicola 0776644 8281  
Tuesday Thursday  7.30pm  Flexible 

Hall Scottish Country Dancing  Monday  7.30pm  9.00pm  

Hall 
Tai Chi Beginners  

Tai Chi Existing Members  
Wednesday  

12.30pm  

1.30pm  

1.45pm   

3.15pm  

Hall Tea Dancing  Friday 2.00pm  4.00pm  

Hall Whist (Starts19 September)  Wednesday  7.00pm  9.00pm  

Hall Yoga  Friday 10.00am  11.30am  

Johnshaven  Yoga     

Weekly Term Time Only     

Hall Playgroup  Wednesday  9.30am  11.15am  

Hall Youth Club (Juniors only)  Friday 6.30pm  8.15pm  

Monthly      

Hall Public Hall Committee  1st Tuesday 7.00pm  9.00pm  

Hall Pensioners 2nd Monday  7.30pm  9.30pm  

Hall WRI 1st Monday  7.30pm  10.00pm  

    

School Hall  Brownies (Girls aged 7 -10) Thursday 6.30pm  8.00pm  

School Hall  Rainbows ( Girls aged 5 -7) Thursday 5.30pm  7.00pm  

Some of the solos have decided to take part in the Edinburgh half marathon to raise 

money for C -R-Y (cardiac risk in the young).   Stuart's incident gave us all a scare and 

it's nice to see some of our solos family taking steps to raise funds for charities which 

can save young lives by means of an early diagnosis of underlying heart conditions 

which they may be unaware of.  

The solos hosted our 2nd ever AGM and it was well attended.   We opted for a fairly informal BYOB 

approach.   I managed to pace myself and was still able to form a sentence 10 minutes in and was able 

to give a comprehensive 'chairs report' which i'm fairly sure nobody was listening to anyway.   We then 

spilled out to the pub to witness some of the worst karaoke I have ever heard.   I apologise to the local 

dog owners' who's dogs were doubtlessly howling at the moon, fearing the impending apocalypse, but 

it was just Tracey's singing.  

The solos ladies took part in the smokies 10 mile race.   It's good to see the solos kit getting worn at these 

events and we are proud to have the club name well and truly out there.   Alan has been flying the flag 

at various duathlon events and is always happy to share a smiling selfie at the end!  

As I write this article, Chris is probably munching on a mountain of risotto in preparation for his 33 mile 

ultra marathon this weekend.   Judith, Iain, Steve and Paul from the village are all training for Celtman 

which is an epic, iron man(or lady) type event.   It involves a marathon over a mountain, a 202km cycle 

and a swim in jelly fish infested waters... why would you do it to yourself?!    Judith is never one to be 

outdone, so followed Rich's example set late last year and 

broke her ankle while walking back to her car after 

getting a parkrun PB but this doesn't seem to be 

hampering her training much.    

Si out. 

Si Chalmers  

stcyrussolos@gmail.com  

http://stcyrussolos.webnode.com  

St.Cyrus Solos Running Club  

St Cyrus Youth Club will be welcoming the P4õs to join the club after the Easter holidays! 

We meet every Friday from 6.30 -8.15 at the Village Hall! - £2.50 per session. Different 

activities every week!  

We will also be looking for parents to join the committee so this lovely group can 

continue. Hopefully we will welcome you all soon.  

Any questions email Exclusivelyclaire83@gmail.com  or call 07388197656.  

Youth Club 

mailto:stcyrussolos@gmail.com
http://stcyrussolos.webnode.com
https://www.facebook.com/StCyrus-Solos-Running-Club-851405071628268/?fref=ts
mailto:Exclusivelyclaire83@gmail.com
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St Cyrus pre school play group has 

places for kids 18 months and up.  

We run Wednesday morning in the 

Village Hall from 9.30 am till 11.30 am 

with qualified staff.  

Cost is £6.50 per session. 

St Cyrus WRI met on Monday 4th March in the Village Hall. President Kathleen Masson 

introduced our demonstrator for the evening. Self taught Gloria Mitchell regaled us with stories 

and jokes while showing us how to make fascinators and corsages. She gets a lot of her 

materials from friends and charity shops and recycles it.  A very entertaining evening.  

Competition Corsage 1 M Taylor  

Pretty Brooch 1 K Hourston 2 C Jamieson 3 A Stewart  

Orange Marmalade 1 K Hourston  2 M Brown 3 D Paterson  

Our next meeting will be Monday 1st April at 7.30pm in the Village Hall with Cakes by Ali Baba.  

The April competitions will be a limerick, a slice of fruit loaf and a 3 flower arrangement.  

St Cyrus Indoor Bowling  

The 2018/19 winter season drew to a 

close with a fun night and a stovies 

evening in the Village Hall, where the 

presentation of the prizes took place.  

The club winners were:  

Club championship  

Winner: Ian Gall  

Runner up: Ian Houston  

Slessor Cup Ladies Championship  

Winner: Jessie Davidson  

Runner up: Joan Murray  

Menõs KO Champion 

Winner: Ian Gall  

Runner up: Ian Hourston  

Doubles Champions  

Winner: Ian Gall and Gena McNicoll  

Runner up: Doreen Paterson and Morag Hamilton  

Triples Champions  

Winner: Gena McNicoll; Dougie Hamilton; Ian 

Hourston  

Runner up: Ian Gall; Jessie Davidson; Doreen 

Paterson  

Rinks Champions  

Winners: Ian Gall; Ron Beveridge; Gena McNicoll; 

Joan Murray  

Runners Up: Morag Hamilton; Ian Hourston; 

Christine Jamieson; Jack McNicoll  

Itõs nearly Easter! 

The first few months of 

the year having gone 

incredibly fast and Rainbow Daffodil and Toffee 

Owl are just about keeping up.  

We have become fully immersed in the new 

Girlguiding programme in both units and the girls 

are loving collecting the new badges and taking 

part in challenges. For the first time rainbows have 

a badge book and the girls really are badge 

crazy!  

This term has seen the units tackle badges and 

build skills around camping, communication, art, 

science, well -being, fundraising and chocolate. 

Chocolate has been a favourite with rainbows 

and several brownies held a stall in school to raise 

money for their chosen charity. Next term 

rainbows are taking part in the Unicorn Challenge 

and brownies will be undertaking the Glitterball 

Challenge, written by our rainbows and inspired 

by Strictly Come Dancing.  

Both units have the opportunity in the next few 

months to take part in a sleepover. Brownies will 

be heading to Aberdeen Jump In to join other girl 

guides in what I am sure will be a very restful 

event! Rainbows will be joining with the 

Inverbervie unit for the second year running to 

undertake a secret challenge sleepover. We all 

canõt wait! 

If your daughter, grand -daughter or niece would 

like to join either unit please register on the 

Girlguiding Scotland website, clicking on Get 

Involved. We are always happy to welcome new 

members. We are always hugely grateful for any 

offers of help so please get in touch if you can 

spare an hour or so to help us have fun.  

Rainbow Daffodil & Toffee Owl 

stcyrusrainbows@gmail.com  

stcyrusbrownies@gmail.com  

St Cyrus Senior Citizens  

Coffee Mornings in the Public Hall  

10am - 12 Noon  

8th April 2019 Bruce Lindsay and Friends  

13th May 2019 to be decided  

General Data Protection 

Regulation (GDPR)  

GDPR came into effect in May 2018. 

Many of the principles are the same 

as the existing Data Protection Act, but there are 

a few new responsibilities community groups 

should probably know about! KDP is happy to 

continue to run some information sessions in 2019, 

and we are also happy to consider one -to -one 

support.   If this is of interest to your group or 

organisation please contact the KDP office at 

officesupport@kdp.scot . 

mailto:stcyrusrainbows@gmail.com
mailto:stcyrusbrownies@gmail.com
mailto:officesupport@kdp.scot
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Outdoor Bowling  

GIVE IT A TRY - FREE 

AFTERNOON 

We are holding a free  afternoon  when you can 

come along to our outdoor bowling club in the 

playing field and have a go. This will happen on 

Saturday 20th April from 1.30pm. Flat soled shoes 

are all that is required as bowls will be supplied. If 

this date is not suitable and you would like to try 

bowling please get in touch to arrange another 

time.  

We are a friendly club and welcome new 

members.  

OPENING DAY 

The 2018 season opens on Saturday 27th April at 

1.30pm. New members   are welcome to come 

and join us.  

HALL PAIRS COMPETITION 

The Hall Pairs competition will take place on 

Sunday 19th May. This competition is open to non 

members who are resident in the parish of St. 

Cyrus as well as bowling club members. Names 

for entry must be submitted by Thursday 16th May 

to the following phone numbers 01674 850425 or 

01674 850438 (or on the notice board for 

members).  

Cost of entry is £6 per pair which will be donated 

to the Village Hall.  

CLUB MEETINGS 

The Bowling Club meets every Wednesday 

evening at 6.30pm and also Saturday afternoons 

at 1.30pm There is also a non competitive 

meeting on  Monday  afternoons at 1.30pm.Play is 

possible at any time for members,   by 

arrangement via the above numbers for non -

members.  

NEW MEMBERS AND VISITORS VERY WELCOME 

Robert Smith (Sec)  

01674 850425  

The St Cyrus Golf Society 

subscriptions are now open, with 

the start of the season planned 

for early April.  

The fees are £25 for the year and payable 

directly to me or to the St Cyrus Village Inn.  

New players of all ages and abilities welcome, so 

if you want to be a part of this great village 

activity, please get in touch.  

David Moore  

Garden Waste Disposal  

Saturdays from 6th April to 2nd November 2019  

Ecclesgreig Road Car Park, 8am to 11am  

Composting at home:  

Using a home composter is a 

sustainable way of dealing with 

organic waste from your home and 

garden. This avoids vehicle emissions 

from a collection service or saves 

time taking it to a recycling centre.  

You can compost some food waste as well as 

garden waste in a  home compost bin  that you 

can buy from us at a discounted price.  This will 

provide free nutrition for your garden while 

reducing the amount of waste going to  landfill.  

You can have up to two compost bins per 

household. The bins are available in two sizes:  

* Smaller 320 litre  compost bin, £20 with delivery 

(usually costs around £85)  

* Large 800 litre  compost bin, £35 with delivery 

(usually costs around  £155). 

You can order home compost bins by:  

* Contacting Wasteline  

* Completing home compost bin order form  

Don't throw it away, give it away! 
Got stuff you don't need?  

We'll find someone to come and 

take it.  

Looking for something?  

We'll pair you with someone giving it 

away.  

Freegle: it's like online dating for stuff. 
www.ilovefreegle.org  - 

www.facebook.com/MearnsFreegle/?tn -str=k*F 

Waste and Recycling  

Have you seen these library 

vans around Aberdeenshire?  

Not only can you access library 

facilities in your local 

community, but the vans carry a stock of bin 

straps and food waste caddy liners.  

You can still pick up food waste caddys, caddy 

liners and bin straps from your local HWRC 

http://bit.ly/AbshireHWRCs  

For more information, including the library 

timetable http://bit.ly/LibraryVans  

https://www.aberdeenshire.gov.uk/waste/recycling-and-waste-contact/
https://www.aberdeenshire.gov.uk/media/22670/compost-bin-order-form.pdf
http://www.ilovefreegle.org
http://www.facebook.com/MearnsFreegle/?tn-str=k*F
http://bit.ly/AbshireHWRCsC:/Users/fcmjo/OneDrive/Documents/25%20August
http://bit.ly/LibraryVans
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One of the perennial challenges for the public sector is 

engaging with a wide audience. This is the situation that is 

currently facing the Aberdeenshire Health and Social Care 

Partnership (AHSCP) which is responsible for adult health and 

social care across Aberdeenshire.  

Health is a key issue for everyone and that is why the AHSCP is 

keen to get responses to its strategic plan for the next five 

years. In a nutshell, this is a call to residents in Aberdeenshire to 

give a view on the developing plan.  

The strategic plan asks some very basic but critically important 

questions to help shape the future of health care.  

Are you interested in how Health and Social Care services are delivered in your area? Have you ever 

visited a GP? Seen a school nurse or health visitor? Visited a care home? Or maybe you care for 

someone or maybe you, yourself are cared for? Those questions offer the flavour of the information the 

AHSCP is seeking. The chances are that everyone in Aberdeenshire has come into contact with the 

services that the AHSCP is responsible for delivering.  

The strategic plan will be built around 5 key priority areas - Effective use of resources, prevention and 

early intervention, reshaping care, engagement and tackling inequalities and public protection. This 

webpage www.aberdeenshire.gov.uk/social -care -and -health/ahscp/strategic -plan -engagement/  

has been developed with a range of resources including explainer videos to make it as easy as possible 

to participate. The videos will explain what each priority is, why it is a priority and some of the services 

that help to deliver on that priority. They are designed to be as easy as possible to follow and share 

individual experiences of what the AHSCP offers and what can be improved in the future.  

There are several ways to get involved including an online pack which can be downloaded and used in 

a group setting, or individuals can simply choose to complete a very short online survey on the priority 

area of most interest to them.  

The AHSCP wants to hear from as many people as possible so that anyone involved in their community 

will feel empowered and supported to run their own session and feedback the outcome to the AHSCP.  

The AHSCP is also focused on the important question about investing in the right things in the right areas.  

To get a facilitated session, paper copies of the resources or just to ask a question, email 

integration@aberdeenshire.gov.uk . 

Bill Howatson  

Policing has been on our radar this month.  

This is following the announcement which was teased out at Kincardine and Mearns Area Committee 

that the Road Traffic Police Unit would close at Stonehaven, and be relocated to Inverurie.  

The local Divisional Police offices are unaffected and are open as normal, however, Councillors 

expressed their concerns, as have the Community Councils in the south of Aberdeenshire, that this will 

see a reduction in service to roads policing along the A90 and the A92, with cover being anchored now 

at Inverurie, Mintlaw and from Dundee.  

Commander Stewart Drummond has subsequently been back to Committee, along with Stewart 

Mackie who has specific responsibility for road policing. They provided reassurance that this will provide 

better cover for the southern part of Aberdeenshire with extended cover, largely assisted by the new 

AWPR road and better connectivity. It was a closed meeting with Councillors so we asked many 

questions and despite having some reservations about the rationale behind this decision, we did get 

reassurance that they can continue to provide the service we expect.  

At that meeting we also heard that no permanent speed cameras are planned for the AWPR as it is 

designated a safe road. Only if there are accidents would such investment be considered. As we 

highlighted, the new roundabout has presented a challenge to some drivers who seem to think they 

can drive over it! Mobile cameras will continue to be deployed along the route so be awareé 

George Carr  

https://www.aberdeenshire.gov.uk/social-care-and-health/ahscp/strategic-plan-engagement/
mailto:integration@aberdeenshire.gov.uk
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" In spring, at the end of the day, you should smell like dirt."  Margaret Atwood   
"Spring is nature's way of saying let's party." --  Robin Williams   

I had to  share both of these fabulous quotes! Happy springtime everyone!   

I find this time of year so inspiring on the reserve, as the fresh green shoots and buds erupt  in an eager 

bid for freedom I just canõt help feeling like something exciting is around the corner! The Skylark, 

Meadow Pipit  and  Shelduck  are energetically finding territories and nest sites and the tops of gorse 

bushes have beautiful  stonechat standing sentinel  between their fresh green thorns.  

Every spring is a little different, but always with a  comforting familiar predictability! The first 

Primrose and Lesser Celandine  flowers   gently opening   in sheltered spots, offering much 

needed splashes  of egg yolk yellow colour to the grasslands, the call of the peregrines, 

ravens and fulmar on the cliffs and the heavy slow flights of the first bumblebees.  We are 

seeing good numbers of  queens just now  and  I always, without fail, get a thrill when I see 

the first of the season.    

What I could not predict is  how stunning the catkins on the Willow trees would be this spring!   Willow 

catkins are synonymous to spring and have been  used traditionally  as spring and Easter decorations in 

many cultures. Pictured  is a German 1930õs Easter postcard.   The stunning show of  catkins is attracting 

masses of attention from  the  bumblebees!   The amount of pollen produced is incredible and 

the bees are flying away like yellow pollen powder puffs, pollination in action!   Trees are not 

usually the first thing you think of when you think of food for bees, but trees 

like Willow and Alder are incredibly important sources   of food, especially at 

this time of year when the queen bumbles   are preparing to lay, brood and 

raise young. Imagine the trees as vertical flower meadows!   Each queen  will 

use this valuable crop of pollen to make ôBee breadõ, balls of goodness 

made with pollen,  a little bee  saliva and nectar used to help her through 

bad weather and for her brood to feed on.    

The rich pollen and nectar provided by the  trees is why many of  wild bee 

colonies  choose old tree hollows to nest in, rich pickings on their doorstep!   Bee 

keeping in many countries respected the bees clever choice of  nest  site and honey and wax were 

harvested for thousands  of years from their tree nests.  

Kate Holl,  our  Woodlands Policy & Advice Officer, recently wrote an article on  trees as 

pollinators, explaining that  traditional method of keeping bees in òtree hivesó like the 

ones in the picture  was recently rediscovered in the southern Urals in Russia, where 

more than 700 tree hives are still managed. A small group of Polish beekeepers are 

engaged in reviving the art and bringing it back to Western Europe, fascinating!  

18th century German forest beekeepers working their nests.  From J Krunitz (1774). 

Another really stunning difference this spring is that the  Reserve is crawling  with 

ladybirds!  We are seeing many groups, or as Pauline Smith informed us the collective 

noun is  a ôlovelinessõ of these little beetles awakening from their winter slumber.   We 

are seeing many seven spotted ladybirds but rather surprisingly most are the less 

common, smaller eleven spotted ladybirds! Perhaps the dry mild weather suited them last year,  letõs 

hope there are enough aphids for them to munch on!   

Notes of interest:  

Keep an eye out  on our boards and  facebook  page as  our events program is nearly complete.   In the 

meantime pop May 15th  into your calendars. As part of the  wellbeing festival  , Helen Rowe, 

Aberdeenshire ranger, and I will be holding an outdoor  conversation café  at the Reserve, lots of 

foraged snacks, hot chocolate and chats galore by a campfire in the forest school area!    

The main cliff path improvements are now complete, as is the new fencing thanks to Caspar Lampkin 

and his team for a great job!   

Simon Ritchie õs contract has been extended for the next two years, welcome back Simon!   

Car park improvements : The increasing popularity of St Cyrus National Nature Reserve means that our 

car park is often full. Overspill parking on the verge causes issues of congestion and road safety.  We 

have applied for funding from the Scottish Government's Rural Tourism Infrastructure Fund, to improve 

and slightly extend the car park.  This would include:   

* Resurfacing with a mixture of tarmac and gravel -filled geo -grid to give a more hard -wearing and 

durable surface  

* Marked -out parking bays to encourage more efficient use of space   

* Creating an extra 15 spaces approximately over current capacity   �&�R�Q�W�·�G���Q�H�[�W���S�D�J�H 


